Minutes of the Garland City Council meeting held July 14, 2021, at 8:16 pm at the Garland City Building with the following
council members present:

Todd Miller Mayor

Chuck Bingham Council Member
Joshua Marble Council Member
Roger Ogborn Council Member
Steve Peacock Council Member

Mayor Miller called the meeting to order. Council Member Bingham gave the invocation and Council Member Peacock led the
Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion to approve the agenda was made by Council Member Peacock. A second was made by Council Member Bingham
with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller asked if there were any requests for future agenda items. Sharlet Anderson stated that Elizabeth Potter was
here and that she is running for the two-year council spot that is on the primary election ballot on August 10th. She stated that the
three people that are on the ballot are Elizabeth along with Chuck Bingham and Jessica Olsen and that there will be a ballot box here at
the city building.

Mayor Miller stated that under new business was a vote on a variance at 310 North Main Street.

A motion was made by Council Member Bingham to table the variance at 310 North Main Street to have him take it back to
planning and zoning for a zone change. A second was made by Council Member Ogborn with all council members present voting in favor
of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item under new business is a vote on the Ashlee Meadows Phase 2 Final Plat.

A motion was made by Council Member Marble that we approve the Ashlee Meadows Phase 2 Final Plat. A second was made
by Council Member Bingham with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was the financial review and asked if there were any questions. There were
none.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda is the approval of the coding for accounts payable and payroll and utility
account adjustments.

Council Member Bingham made a motion to approve the coding for payroll and accounts payable and utility account
adjustments. A second was made by Council Member Peacock with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Under miscellaneous, Mayor Miller stated that he wanted to thank Jeanette Atkinson for all the work and time she putin on
Garland City Days and presented her with a plaque, a planter, and a gift certificate.

Council Member Marble made a motion to adjourn at 8:23 pm. A second was made by Council Member Bingham with all

council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Sharlet Anderson, Recorder




